
Reedsville AMVETS Post 1032 Spring Fryout 

When:  Saturday, April 16th, 9am-3pm 

Where:  Knights of Columbus Clubhouse,  
located across the street from Denmark State Bank.   
Serving hamburgers, brats, and steak sandwiches 

Proceeds will be going towards the  
AMVETS Scholarship Fund and community service.   

We appreciate your support. 
 

A BIG THANK YOU! 
The members of the Reedsville AMVETS Post 1032 would like 
to thank all who were involved or participated and put ads in 

the program book for the AMVETS  
dartball tournament held on March 12th & 13th. 

The event was held at the  
Reedsville Sportsmen's Club Facilities.  

THANKS AGAIN 
It was very successful. 

Karl Bubolz 
Commander 

American Legion Auxiliary Fish Fry 
The Reedsville American Legion  

Auxiliary  Post #199,  will be sponsoring  
a fish fry at the Manitowoc American  

Legion Drews-Blaser Post # 88 
Club House, located at 705 Jay Street,  
Manitowoc.  On Friday, April 1st, we  
will be serving a variety of fish, fried  
and baked, shrimp and homemade  

desserts,  from 4:30 - 9 pm. 
Come out and support the auxiliary.   
All profits go to support veterans, their  

families, and the American  
Legion Auxiliary programs. 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

TORNADO AWARENESS 
 
The Reedsville Fire Department wants to remind everyone that 
April is National Tornado  
Awareness Month. 
In the event of severe weather the Manitowoc County Emer-
gency Management will activate the siren located in the Village 
of Reedsville. 
A tone for three (3) minutes signals a tornado warning.  The 
Fire Department will also send its emergency vehicles through-
out the fire district to warn residents.   
A tone of one (1) minute indicates the all clear has been given. 
However, during inclement weather, everyone is encouraged to 
remain alert and listen to weather reports via the television and 
or radio. 

 
Reedsville Fire Department 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

To all Customers of the Village of Reedsville Sewer 
Utility, on March 7, 2011 The Village Board of the Vil-
lage of Reedsville increased the sewer fixed rate from 
$12.00 to $13.50 per month effective March 20, 2011 
and to $15.00 per month effective December 20, 2011.  
This increase will include all Residential,  
Commercial, Industrial, and Public Authority  
customers in the Village of Reedsville.  This increase is 
necessary to offset increases in operating expenses and 
to continue to provide adequate service with a  

reasonable rate of return on the utility’s rate base.  This 

rate of return is necessary to maintain the current level 

of service. 

     If you have any questions about this rate increase, 
please contact any Village Board Member. 

Reedsville Sportsmen's Club 
Chicken Booyah - Sunday, April 3rd.  Serving from 10 am  

until gone.  Hamburgers & refreshments available.   

Carryout or eat in. 

Thanks for your past support! 

Lexi’s Family Daycare 

Openings for all ages 
Reedsville/Whitelaw area, 2 miles north of Hwy 10 

Hours 6:30am - 5pm 
6 years experience - References available 

For more information - Please call 754-4324 
 

April 2011 



Support Returning Service members 

with a Tax Refund Donation 
(MADISON) – “There’d be absolutely no way that I could 
keep my house and provide for my family without this,” says 
Operation Iraqi Freedom veteran Chas Dodge of Manitowoc 
about the veterans’ benefits and services provided by the  
Veterans Trust Fund (VTF). 
Sgt. Dodge served for four years in the U.S. Army and for one 
year in the Wisconsin National Guard. He was laid off from his 
civilian job and unable to collect unemployment benefits. In 
order to provide for his young family, Dodge used the  
Wisconsin Department of Veterans Affairs’ Veteran Education 
(VetEd) program to enroll in the information technology  
network security and business management programs at Silver 
Lake College. Now in his third year of college, he says about 
the need for support of the VTF, “I hope that other people  
coming home will have the same opportunity.” 
 The VetEd reimbursement grant for education is made 
possible by the VTF, which is the state’s primary means of  
supporting veterans by providing valuable services and  
benefits for veterans and the immediate families of service 
members who have died in the line of duty or as a result of 
service-connected disability. The fund also supports retraining 
grants, claims assistance, subsistence aid, and state Veterans  
Cemeteries. 
 Wisconsinites can show their support for the service  
of Wisconsin veterans by giving a donation to the VTF. 
 Donating is simply completed by entering an amount 
to give next to the VETS symbol on line 38d of the long form, 
28d of the short form, and 64d of the nonresident/part-year  
resident form.  
Donations can also be made by mailing a check to: 
Wisconsin Department of Veterans Affairs 
Veteran Trust Fund Donation 
30 W. Mifflin St., P.O. Box 7843 
Madison, WI 53707-7843. 
To learn more, see www.WisVets.com/Donate. Information on 
federal and state veterans’ benefits, programs, and services is 
available at www.WisVets.com, or by calling WDVA toll-free 
at 1-800-WIS-VETS (947-8387). 

Notes from the Village Hall 
 

Cat & Dog Licenses:  Unspayed females and unneutered males 
are $10.00 each.  Spayed females and neutered males are $5.00 
each.  You must show proof of a valid rabies shot.  A late fee of 

$15.00 shall be assessed per dog or cat for failure to obtain a 

license by April 1, 2011. 
 
April Election:  There will be a spring election on Tuesday, April 
5th for Justice of the Supreme Court, Circuit Court Judge, Branch 
3, Village President, Village Trustees, and School Board  
Members.  Polls will be open at the Reedsville Municipal  
Building, 217 Menasha St., from 7:00 am until 8:00 pm 
 

Chipping will done the 1st & 3rd Tuesday in the months of 

April thru October.  Clean woody vegetative material no greater 
than six inches (6”) in diameter, and not less than four feet (4’) in 
length can be shredded.  Lumber (treated and untreated), skids, 
and other construction and demolition waste can not be shredded.   
Place near curb with cut ends facing street.  If you are interested in 
the wood chips, the pile is located near the compost area.   

Chipping for April will be April 5th and 19th. 

 
Compost:  Yard waste such as grass clippings, leaves, and yard & 
garden waste shall be disposed of by composting the material or 
leaving it at the Village compost site.  Items NOT to be put in the 
compost are:  stumps, roots, shrubs with intact root balls, animal 
waste, and sod.  A sign will be erected by the compost that is 
ready to be used by the public. 
 
Vehicle Nuisance:  It is illegal for any partially dismantled,   
non-operating, wrecked, junked, unregistered or discarded  
vehicles to be placed or stored on any public or private property 
within the Village limits for a period of longer than five (5) days, 
unless said vehicles are stored within an enclosed building.  This 
ordinance does not apply to property zoned for the sale or repair  
of vehicles.  Having a vehicle behind your garage or under a tarp 
does not meet the requirement of an enclosed building. 
 
Open Book: The Village of Reedsville Assessment Roll will be 
available for examination on April 14, 2011 from 3:00 pm to 5:00 
pm in the hall of the Reedsville Municipal Building, 217  
Menasha Street, Reedsville, WI.   To schedule a time to discuss an 
assessment with the Village Assessor, please contact the  
Village Clerk/Treasurer at 920-754-4371 during normal business 

hours. 

 

Recycling Pick-Up:  April 8th and 22nd, 2011 

2011 T-Ball Sign Up 

Tuesday April 19th, 
Reedsville Elementary 
Gym,  6:30 to 7:30 p.m. 

Sponsored by  
Reedsville Athletic  

Association 
Any questions please 
contact Becky Grimm  
at 920-716-0361 

EASTER FOR KIDS 
The St. John-St. James PTO/Booster Club is proud to  

present: Easter for Kids.  The event will take place on 

Saturday, April 16, from 1pm - 4pm at St. John-St. James 
Lutheran School.  Registration begins at 12:30pm.   

All children ages 3 and up are welcome to join us for tons 

of fun.  The Hands 2 Grow Puppet Team will provide a  
special presentation at 3:00 ~ you won't want to miss this 

awesome show!!!  These are no ordinary puppets!!!   
Parents are encouraged to attend the show.  To register 

your children, please call Becky Busse at 754-4936 or email 

her at becky.busse@yahoo.com. 

Fox & Hounds 

Free  

Delivery  

in Reedsville  

5pm - 8pm 

Tues. - Sat. 

Call -  

754-4086 



Friends of St. Patrick Inc.   
 
The Friends of St. Patrick Inc. of  Maple Grove will hold their 
quarterly meeting on Tuesday, April 12, at 7:00 p.m. at The St. 
Patrick Heritage House in Maple Grove.  Items on the agenda to 
be discussed are, a workday at the Heritage House and grounds on 
May 14th and the Fall Festival scheduled for September 11, 2011.  
An up-date on The Heritage Park will also be given.   
The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. is again offering three $250.00  
scholarships to graduating seniors, whose parents or guardians  are 
members of the organization.  For more information on the schol-
arships or the organization phone (920)732-3462.  All members of  
The Friend of  St. Patrick, Inc. are  encouraged to attend as well as 
anyone who has an interest in Irish genealogy is most  welcome.      

Diabetes: what you need to know 

An estimated 21 million people have diabetes in the U.S., yet 

more than six million of those remain undiagnosed. Diabetes is 

a serious illness that can affect the heart, kidneys and eyes.  

It’s a disease in which the body has trouble changing food into 

needed energy. As a result, levels of sugar in the blood become 

higher than normal. Diabetes often goes undiagnosed because 

its symptoms seem harmless, such as: 

frequent urination 

excessive thirst 

extreme hunger 

unusual weight loss 

increased fatigue 

irritability 

blurry vision 

If you have any of these symptoms, please see your health care 

provider. A blood test (A1C test) measures the average amount 

of sugar in your blood over the past three months.  

Early detection and treatment of diabetes decreases the chance 

of developing serious complications. Early treatment decreases 

the risk of developing eye disease, 

kidney disease, nerve damage and 

other complications. 

Approximately 57 million people also 

have pre-diabetes, a condition that 

often evolves into type II diabetes. 

Pre-diabetes means a person’s blood 

sugar numbers are higher than normal, 

but not high enough to be called  

diabetes.  

If diagnosed with diabetes, you need to become a well  

informed health care consumer. This includes keeping track of 

your blood sugar numbers and receiving regular medical care, 

so you know how well your treatment plan is working. 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora  

Health Center in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment,  

call 920-754-4337. 

Youth Trap Program    
Starts on Tuesday, April 26  through Tuesday,  

May 17th  Shooting starts @ 6:00 P.M.  Kids from 

6th grade through 12th grade can participate.  

Shells & birds will be provided by the Reedsville 

Sportsmen's Club . For more info please call Gerald 

Fischer @ 901-3907. 

Panther and Reedsville Sports Apparel  
available at Jim’s Golf Cars located on Manitowoc Street,  

Reedsville.  A variety of items are on display and ready for your 
team spirit to be shown with pride at your next  

sporting event or out and about in the community.  We have  
hooded sweatshirts, sweatpants, t-shirts, long sleeve t-shirts,  

turtlenecks, winter jackets, and stocking hats all in youth or adult 
sizes.  We have a generic logo, hoops logo, and wrestling logos on 
hand as of now.  If you have a request or any questions please call 

920-905-3710. 

Panther Pride is Alive!   

Support your team and your local businesses! 

Recycling Workshop 

633 Manitowoc Street, 920-754-4021 

Hours:  Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

2011 Drug Collections for Manitowoc County 

Help keep our communities safe and clean by  
participating in one of the following collections. 

March 3  -  1 - 5 pm  - Mishicot Municipal Building 
April 16   -   10am - 2pm  -   Manitowoc Silver Lake College 

May 5   -   1 - 5pm   -  Reedsville Village Hall 

July 7   -   1 - 5pm  -  Manitowoc City Police Department 
September 1   -   1 - 5pm  -  Kiel Community Center 
October 22   -   10am - 3pm  -  Manitowoc Expo Grounds 
November 3   -   1 - 5pm  -  Two Rivers Police Department 
 
Permanent Drop Box Locations: 

Manitowoc City Police Department, 910 Jay Street, Manitowoc 
Two Rivers Police Department, 1717 E. Park Street, Two Rivers 
 
Guidelines: 

Needles and sharps will not be accepted.  Items must be in  
original containers.  Do not mix medications in the same  
container.   You may block out your name on the drug container,  
but keep the drug name visible.   
Acceptable Drugs: 

Prescription medications, over the counter drugs, veterinary medications,  
controlled substances, and illegal drugs.  Mercury  
thermometers deposited only at the April and October collections. 
 

For more info contact the  

Manitowoc Recycling Center at 920-683-4333 



LAKE TOWN AND COUNTRY 
The deals have never been better, combined with the 

lowest interest rates in many, many years. 

JUST LISTED at just $109,900, which MORE than makes 
up for some of the decorating ideas you may have in mind!!! 
This 1632 sq. ft ranch has a highly unusual master bedroom  
with 3/4 bath, walk in closet, and a computer nook. In 
addition to the 3 bedrooms is a computer room or a 4th 
bedroom! Two car garage, and over 1/2 acre lot in 

Reedsville!! 

If you're been trying to help a relative get into different 

housing, call to find out how simple a Home Equity Loan 

could be!! Combining today's great interest rates, and the 
low price of $54,900 make this a SWEET deal. Newer 

siding, windows & roof, PLUS  a 3 stall garage. Seller will  
install a new septic at this price!! 1.23 Acres 

Two family rental with a newer 3 stall garage! 
(Give your tenants each one stall, and keep one stall for  

your own stuff!) Spacious first floor apartment w/sun room. 
Two bedroom upper. Priced for this economy, at 
$79,900...well below Fair Market Value. Monthly 

payment only $397!! (5% down, 30 year amort, 4.75% interest.) 
BACK ON THE MARKET, 3 BR brick home on 1/2 acre. 

Two bathrooms, hardwood floors, two garages, 
treed .45 acre lot. Huge Master BR. Reduced to $99,900 
Now only $124,900 for this 5.3 acre mini farm located 
in the Cato area, less than 15 minutes from Fleet Farm! 
Hardwood floors, newer roof, well & circuit breakers. 

Seller will install a septic before closing. This 3 BR ranch  
style home has a formal dining room, attached garage & older barn.  

   
CALL COLLEEN KORINEK @ (920)732-3187 
I would be happy to email pictures and fact sheets 

Steinberg Steinberg   

Odd JobsOdd Jobs  

Interior & Exterior 
Snow removal, 
lawn care, power 
washing, garage  
&  basement  
cleaning, etc.  
Mike Steinberg 
920-374-1890 

Fish Fry  
The Reedsville Sportsman Club 

will be holding their Friday fish fry 
for 8weeks starting February 14th 
to March 25th.  Serving perch 

plates and chicken strips from 4pm 
- 8:30pm.  Carry outs available and 
we will deliver to The Manor.  
Thank you for your past support 
and visit us again this year!   

The next  
newsletter 
deadline is 
Friday,  

April 22nd.   
Submissions 
can be mailed 
or dropped of 

at the  
Reedsville 

Village Clerks 
office at 217 
Menasha 
Street, or 
emailed to 
ragd@ 

reedsville.org 

Support your 
schools!   

Support local 

businesses! 
Support your 

community! 


